
ABBE~LECOUNTYCOUNCa 
MINUTES 

JULY 29, 2002 

The Abbeville County Council met in special session at the Council Meeting Room in the 
Courthouse at 7:00 P. M. on July 29,2002. Present at the meeting were Chairman Larry 
Walker, Vice-Chairman Ray Gunnells; and Councilmen Scott Brown, John Calhoun, 
Tojo Forrester, Billy Norris, and Claude Thomas. Also present was Interim Director, 
Gene Klugh. 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Walker. He stated that the purpose of the 
meeting was to discuss the positions of County Director and County Planner. 

A motion was made by Councilman Thomas, seconded by Councilman Gunnells to 
consider the position of County Director in executive session. The motion was approved 
by a vote of7 to O. 

A motion was made by Councilman Walker and seconded by Councilman Gunnells to 
consider the position of County Planner in executive session. The motion was approved 
by a vote of7 to O. 

A motion was made by Councilman Gunnells and seconded by Councilman Calhoun that 
the Council go into executive session to discuss the positions of County Director and 
County Planner. The motion was approved by a vote of7 to·O. 

Following the executive session, Councilman Thomas made a motion to revise the 
starting salary for the County Planner to a range of $36,000 to $42,000. The motion was 
seconded by Councilman Brown and approved by a vote of7 to O. 

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Councilman Gunnells 
and seconded by Councilman Norris. The motion was approved by a vote of7 to O. 


